Superintendent’s Report

July 27th 2020
I.       Instructional Process
Quite possibly the most important, and unfortunately most divisive action item that we have addressed during my tenure in Spencer County.  Let me be the first to reiterate, regardless of what I or my Admin Team brings to the table as a recommendation, it’s just that; a recommendation.  The recommendation for the hybrid model that was briefly discussed at the previous meeting was the best we could manage two important elements; maximize the number of students who could take advantage of in person services in a safe and effective learning environment.  Personally, I’d like all of our students 5 days a week, but that simply isn’t feasible.  I also understand the other end of the spectrum of 100% distance learning, but with the diverse needs of our county, that isn’t feasible either.  Therefore, the decision made Monday night must be made in the best interest of our students no matter what you define as their ‘best interest.’  It will be an unpopular decision and open to criticism to a population of our county no matter what is decided, but both I and our Admin Team will support your decision, regardless.  So, take a deep breath, consider the data and diverse needs of the county, and set a direction for Spencer County Schools by way of determining an instructional process for 2020-2021.    
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Progress meeting agenda and timeline attached. 
         VII.     Senior Celebration 
Saturday August 1st is the day determined to host these ceremonies on the football field.  I was in attendance during the last meeting of this group to ensure obstacles were not presented that would disallow this activity.  Currently, 5 separate ceremonies will be held beginning at 9:00 a.m. and scheduled to last 30-35 minutes each with an additional 30 minutes between groups to clean and disinfect.  If you would like to attend one or all of these ceremonies, please let me know Monday night so we can be accurate on the seat count for stage guests.
VIII.     SCHS Nurse 
Because of current circumstances, this is on the agenda to consider as a need to ensure all aspects of safety compliance is met throughout the 2020-2021 school year at SCHS.  Part time at 30 hours per week?  Full time at 40 hours per week?  Re-evaluate the position at the end of the year?  All are questions to be considered if the BOE acts to create the positon.
            IX.    Stakeholder Surveys   
Once the BOE acts on the instructional process, the next order of business regarding feedback will be to once again open the registration for parents to make a final decision and staff to begin creating room assignments, be it virtually or in-person.

             X.     PPE Purchase

To remain completely transparent where expenses are concerned, I’ve always brought items to the table for approval if exceeding $5,000 to keep the BOE informed of larger purchases.  However, due to time being of the essence in this situation, I approved the PPE purchase that was included in the information we reviewed from Mr. Rogers during the special-called meeting, so when you see an expense in the financial reports tonight totaling approximately $14,850, that’s what it was for.  
